## Dear Fellow Cottagers:

It is well into May now and spring has finally come to the Northeast. We thought for a while that the Dear Lord wasn't going to allow us summer this year, especially as we drove south toward the Blue Ridge Mountains in Virginia during Easter Week. But, alas, the weather cleared and, when we returned home at the end of the week, a record temperature of 82°F was established. That was my signal to get out pen and paper and correspond with all you nice folks who are looking forward to the season and spending relaxing times at Beverley Lake.

Please note the following dates on your calendar. The Fourth Annual Water Regatta will be held on Sunday, July 4, 1982, at Ted and Mary Anne Greatrix's cottage in Little Brockville Bay. Ed Van Voorhis and Ted are co-chairmen of this event which is drawing more of a crowd each year. If you attended last year, you will remember the addition of the Water Ski Show engineered by Ted Greatrix which he promises will be bigger, better and more dramatic this year.

More people of all ages were able to participate last year because of expanded activities. Ed and Ted tell me that they are refining the schedule of events so more people can participate in more races. Unfortunately, we ran out of time and wind last year and were unable to hold the sailing race. This year, sailors grab your mainsheet and hold on to your hats for the big event.

The second date to note is the Annual Business Meeting and Picnic to be held at Al and Lois Brown's cottage on Saturday, August 7, 1982. The Business Meeting will start at 3:30 with the picnic at 4:30. We are located on Cottager's Lane at the foot of Williams Street out of Delta. Our business meetings are usually short with discussions centering on topics of interest to cottagers as well as permanent residents; water pollution, stocking of fish in the lake, security and vandalism. Remember to bring your own meat, a dessert or salad to pass, and folding chairs for your own use.

This year is an election year and we will be filling various vacancies in Association officers and Committee chairpersons. Please take a moment to comment on areas of interest to you and if you are willing to share the responsibility of leadership in the Association.

Be sure to attend these events to have fun, get acquainted with your lake neighbors and voice your concerns.

It is with the deepest regret that I must note the names of Association members and friends who passed away this year; Gerald Angermann, Chris Angermann, Warren Newton, Mrs. Russell Shottlesworth, Norman Gibson, and Mary Raison. They will be sadly missed.

For continued support of our Association, and to relieve the officers from having to scurry around trying to collect annual membership dues, please take a moment now and send your 1982 dues of \$3.00 to our Treasurer, George Gowdy, 319 Glen Cairn Terrace, Kingston, Ontario, Canada K7M 4A6.

See you at the lake this summer.

Sincerely yours,

Alfred G. Brown President

A reminder to the Executive Committee—The spring meeting, originally scheduled for June 26, has been changed due to high school graduations in the Brown and Van Voorhis families. It will be held on Saturday, May 29, 1982, at 10 a.m. at the home of Al and Lois Brown.

Beverley Lake Protective Association	
1982 Membership Dues - \$3 per family	
Name	
Home Address	
·	
Location on Beverley Lake	
I am interested in serving the Associate: water pollution, membership, so	

I would be interested in an elective position